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WINTER TERM
Children in Need!
● An enormous well done to all of the students who participated in the 

Children in Need fundraising. There were cake sales, push up challenges 
and the tutor challenge: ‘Which tutor can create the longest line of 
coins?’and thousands of coins were brought in by the students. 
However, congratulations are in order to the winning tutor group: 8G1  
whose coins measured over 102 metres!

● The whole school raised £942.48 for charity which is incredible!

Maths News
Congratulations to the October DrFrostMaths Winners. They all did fantastically 
and were the top six students in their year group.

● Yr 7: 1st Ryan D, 2nd Josh H, 3rd Alfie M, 4th Tiggy D, 5th Olivia B, 6th Ellis B
● Yr 8: 1st Olivia W, 2nd Avin X, 3rd Maxwell H, 4th Pippa M, 5th Liam T, 

6th Taniqua C
● Yr 9: 1st Matilda M, 2nd Lydia M,  3rd Lily C, 4th Leo G, 5th Olivia S, 

6th Lexi H
● Yr 10: 1st Harry H, 2nd Moh S, 3rd Oliver A-P, 4th Oliver R, 5th Jenson S, 

6th Roger D
● Yr 11: 1st Makayla H, 2nd Eloise M, 3rd Xevic X, 4th Harley D, 5th Alisha S, 

6th Aaron A

DrFrostMaths is for all! Everyone can compete at their own level to be in the top 6 
of each year group!

Art
Years 7, 8 and 9 are all working on their final test pieces based on different 
topics. 

● Yr 7- ‘Artist Alphabet’, they are using their formal elements and 
calligram skills to create their final piece.

● Yr 8- ‘Abstract Cityscapes’ to create their finished artwork they are 
using the formal elements and perspective drawing and painting 
learnt this term.

● Yr9- ‘Surreal Creatures’ Formal elements and ink techniques are 
what they have learned this term and are using their skills for their 
final piece.

Year 7
● Well done to all who have won 'Tutee of the Week' since October half term up 

until 22nd Nov. A massive well done to the following students who have 
helped out and supported their tutor and form! Joseph R , Esme H, Izzy S, 
Kira S, Lexi C, Harry N, Max M, Sara M-K, Ebi P, Amber S, Joseph S, Millie F 
Henry M, Riley S, Olivia B Taylor L, Lily M, Charlie M, Emily J, Leo N, Hannah 
O, Ryan D, Leah P, Jamie B & Leah M.

● Year 7 also took part in a house event- ‘which tutor group could bake or buy 
cakes to sell on Children in Need day’ and the winning tutor group was 7G2 
who brought in a huge amount of cakes! Well done and enjoy your prize!

● Mr Bromham and the rest of the school are extremely proud of the Year 7 girls 
football team who beat Courfields of Wellington 3-0 to progress into the next 
round of the school cup! Go on girls!!



Parent Information
● Scopay- All payments for trips and ties can be made on the Scopay app, if you do not have the app then 

please contact the Finance Office. Once purchases for ties have been made, please come to collect from the 
Finance Office.

● Pre-loved Uniform- If you have any of our school uniform, which you no longer require and is in good 
condition, please donate to the school as we will pass on to other families in need. We are in need of PE kit 
uniform and school skirts in particular. Thank you!

● Yellow zig-zag lines - Just a reminder for parents. Yellow zig-zag lines outside schools indicate the length of 
road where stopping or waiting is strictly prohibited.  They are in place to make the crossing in to school 
safer for our students.  Parking in this area around the Lower School gates greatly restricts the view for staff 
or residents using the entrance/exit of the road.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
● Friday 10th to Thursday 16th - Christmas Meals (see letter sent home for details)
● Monday 13 December - Yr 10/11 Army Training Day (for those who signed-up)
● Tuesday 14 December - Carol Service
● Thursday 16 December - Christmas Jumper Day
● Friday 17 December - INSET DAY
● Tuesday 4 January - Students Return to School

Monday 10 January & Monday 17 January - Year 10 Parents Evening
● Monday 31 January & Monday 7 February - Year 7 Parents Evening
● Monday 21 February to Friday 25 February  - HALF TERM BREAK

MUSIC - CAROL SERVICE
We are very pleased to announce that 
Our Carol Service is taking place on Tuesday 
14th December @ 7:00pm in St John’s Church, 
Yeovil. 
Members of the congregation are required to take Lateral 
Flow Tests before attending the church, you may only
attend if the result of this test is negative.  Government 
Guidance regarding the wearing of face masks MUST be 
followed inside the church and social distancing measures 
will be in place.  These precautions have been put in 
place in order to keep everyone safe.  

We hope to see you for what will be a wonderful evening 
of festive cheer.

Pride Group
2Bu visited our Pride Group last week to talk to the students! 

2Bu specialise in helping young people, who identify as a member of 
the LGBTQ+ community, to talk about what they are facing and realise 
that they are not alone.

If you are interested in joining the Pride Group
please come down to the Drama Studio on Tuesday lunchtimes.

Well done everyone for an amazing term and we hope that the next term is just as good! Have a wonderful 
Christmas break, stay safe and we hope to see everyone back smiling in January!


